
“Bless the Lord, 
O my soul, and forget 

not all his benefits.”  Psalm 103:2

As November comes to an end, we wanted to send this letter to 
you to bring you up-to-date on what is happening in our lives 
and in our deputation efforts.  

November was Thanksgiving month, and while God’s people 
should be extremely thankful every day, we especially reflect 
on God’s blessings during this time of year.  And so . . . .

We want to first of all thank each of you who have so faithfully 
supported us with your financial sacrifice.   We appreciate 
so much your support and sacrifice of love.   To all of our 
supporting churches and individuals, we shout a grateful 
THANKS!    We have raised approximately 20% of our 
support and would ask that all of you pray that our support 
will substantially increase as we move into the new year.   Pray 
that God will continue to allow us to set up meetings so that 
we can present our work and share our burden.   Pray that God 
will fill our weekends and allow us to present ourselves to as 
many churches as possible.

We hope that each of you had a wonderful Thanksgiving 
Day.  We spent Thanksgiving week with Marilee’s dad, and 
ended up having a FULL house.  He is 93.  We were joined by 
four of our children and their families.   Marilee’s sister and 
husband also came, and along with them our nephew and one 
of our nieces and their families.   We had a wonderful time of 
fellowship and thank God for family.

Our month began on October 30, when we had the privilege 
of preaching at Bethel Bible Baptist Church in Greenwood, 

SC.   It was a joy to present our work and be with a very dear 
friend - - Pastor Randy Holloway.

On November 3, I had the opportunity to preach 
in our home church and fill in for our pastor while 
he was gone for the day.  

On November 6, we had the privilege of attending New Life 
Baptist Church in Dalton, GA.   It was a joy to present our 
work to Pastor Rick Spence and his church family.   We stayed 
in their prophet’s chamber and had the opportunity to attend 
the Tri-State Independent Baptist Fellowship on November 
7.   The preaching was great, and we were able to make some 
good contacts.

What a joy it was to be with Pastor Raleigh Nunnally on 
November 17.   I had the opportunity to teach Sunday school 
and preach in the evening service at his church - - Grace 
Baptist Church in Petersburg, VA.   We were thankful to be 
able to present our ministry to these dear folks.

During the rest of the Sundays and Wednesdays in November, 
we continued our efforts to help Faith Baptist Church in 
Trenton, NC.   This church is without a pastor.  Whenever 
we do not have a deputation meeting, we are trying to help 
this church by preaching and teaching, and by making every 
effort to be an encouragement to them.  We have grown to love 
these people, and we ask you to pray for them in their pastoral 
search.

Marilee underwent eye surgery on November 18, to remove 
vitreous floaters that were clouding the vision in her right eye.  
The surgery went well.   Please pray for her full recovery.

As we move into December we trust all of you will have a 
blessed month as we reflect on the birth of our Lord and Savior 
Jesus Christ - - - Lord at His birth and Lord of all the earth.  
Thank God for His love.   John 3:16

In Christ, 
Scott & Marilee Norman

November 2019     


